POLICE MEMO

City and Borough of Sitka
To: City Administrator Jim Dinley
From: Chief Sheldon Schmitt
Subject: | Bear Attractive Nuisance Ordinance Revision
Date: November 20, 2012

The Sitka General Code Chapter 9.24 entitled “Bear Attraction Nuisance” was reviewed by
the Sitka Police Department, the Alaska Fish and Wildlife Troopers, and the bear work
group. Two changes were recommended.

The first change recommended was to amend the amount of putrescible waste, to eliminate
“More than one-half gallon” and change it to “Any amount” of any putrescible waste,
including packaging or other surfaces to which the material is adhered,;

The purpose of the change was to eliminate Police Officers having to measure the amount of

waste.

The second of the issues is the mandated first warning in the ordinance. Officers will
continue to give warnings it the situation calls for it. But the ordinance has been in place
long enough; a mandatory warning is not needed at this point, and tends to limit the PD
ability to enforce the ordinance.

The Bear Task Force believes changing these two items would allow us to more easily write
citations and enforce the ordir  ce.










